Title: Community CCTV schemes (access to footage)
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: CCTV & optical surveillance
Background
We sometimes receive requests for advice from housing organisations regarding the operation of CCTV systems where the footage is accessible to residents (usually through being streamed to monitors within individual flats).
Line to take
· Advise that the ICO cannot give formal approval to such a scheme. It is for the housing organisation, as the data controller, to decide whether it is possible to introduce such a scheme in compliance with the Data Protection Act.


· The housing organisation, as the data controller, would need to be clear about the purpose of the proposed scheme. They would need to determine whether such a system is justified, taking into account what benefits could be gained and consider overall whether this would be the most appropriate way to be dealing with the security of the housing and the prevention of crime.


· They should consider the level of impact it is likely to have on people’s privacy; and how such a scheme would operate in practice – in particular, how they would comply with the DPA’s principles.


· If residents had access to the footage then our main concerns would be the fact that residents could
potentially view distressing footage if there was no authorised person viewing the footage to enable the system to be shut down when required. We would also be concerned if the residents have the facility to record any images they view.
